Dr. William Dameshek, New England Center Hospital, Harrison Ave., and Bennett St., Boston 11, Mass.

Dear Bill :

Thanks for your kind letter of November 2. I regret very much that it will be quite unlibely my attendance to the Congress in September on account of previous committments. I have to be in United States sometime early next year. I hope very much that Drs. Merino and Reynafarje are able to attend and present some of the interesting data they have.

I greatly appreciate your kind invitation.

With best regards,

Yours sincerely,

Dr. Alberto Hurtado